
 
JENKINS CUMBERLAND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

P.O. Box 518, Nolensville, TN 37135     Office:  776-2339      Fax: 776-3520 
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BRINGING THE MESSAGE TODAY                                                                                    GLENN WARREN 
PAM CAMMUSE---8:00         STEVE ALLEMORE---10:15                                             WORSHIP LEADERS 
SAM SUDDARTH---8:00  TED HATFIELD---10:15                                                                SONG LEADERS  
MELANIE STAUDT - PIANIST                                                                       SVETA IATSKAYA - ORGANIST                                                                                                                                                                                                             
JUNE 6, 2010                                                                                                                          COLOR: WHITE 
 
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and Lord and 
helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH, FELLOWSHIP, and 
SERVICE TO OTHERS.  
ORDER OF THE SERVICE                 HOLY COMMUNION SUNDAY                                      JUNE 6, 2010 

 
GATHERING IN JESUS NAME 

 
PRELUDE                                                     “”                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
                                      

WELCOME VISITORS & GREETING 
SHARING COMMON CONCERNS 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: (See Bulletin Inserts) & Ritual of Registration.  
Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you. 
Please indicate what service you attended, 8:00 am or 10:15 am. 
 
 
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS - Write on pew card and place in offering plate to be put in the bulletin. 
WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER, PREPARING OUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIPING 
GOD.  Use this time to make yourself available to God and His Word. Lift up in prayer to His Throne the 
concerns which have been spoken. 
  
LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES - Welcoming Jesus, The Light Of The WorldWelcoming Jesus, The Light Of The WorldWelcoming Jesus, The Light Of The WorldWelcoming Jesus, The Light Of The World. 
 

 
OFFERING PRAISE TO GOD 

*CALL TO WORSHIP:    
People: Unite us, Holy Spirit! 
Leader:  Like the rush of wind, we sense God’s presence blowing afresh throughout the world. 
People: Unite us, Holy Spirit! 
Leader:  Across the barriers of language and culture, Christ’s message of love and grace is  
               heard. 
People: Unite us, Holy Spirit! 
Leader:  Divine Advocate, we seek your guidance as we search for the Spirit of Truth. 
People: Unite us, Holy Spirit! 
 
* HYMN:                                       “I Just Came to Praise the Lord”                                     No. 113                                                                                      
 
 
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION 
*THE LORD’S PRAYER (IN UNISON)                                                               
 

STATEMENT OF FAITH 
THE APOSTLES CREED (IN UNISON)                   No. 716 & on screen 

GLORIA PATRI (IN UNISON)                    No. 622 & on screen 

 
CONFESSING OUR SIN 

Call to Confession: Heavenly Father, you dwell within us in sighs too deep for words, 
                                  yet we cannot hear you. 
 
Prayer of Confession:  (In Unison) We know much about earthly things, but so little about 
heavenly things. We stand in your presence, O God, but fail to see the hem of your robe 
in our midst— much less your presence, far above, upon the throne of heaven. We do not often 
see your seraphim in flight around your throne. We do not often hear their voices or feel the very 
foundations about us tremble at their loud praise. Open our lives to your mystery, power, and 
glory. Open our lives to you, O Holy One. Amen. (Continue silently) AMEN.  
 
Words of Assurance: Today we will hear of heavenly things that can transform our lives forever. 
We will hear of God’s miraculous presence with us and among us and for us. In God’s temple, let 
all of us say, “Glory!” 
 
HYMN                                                       “Love Lifted Me”                                              No.  505 
 

EXPRESSING THANKS TO GOD 
OFFERTORY SENTENCE:  …for the earth and it’s fullness are the Lord’s (1 Corinthians10:26) 
 
OFFERTORY MUSIC:                             “”                                                                                                  
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERING 
SPECIAL MUSIC                                     
CHILDREN’S TIME 10:15 am                                                                                                                  
# Children remain in Sanctuary no Children’s Church today  

 

THE SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S SUPPER 
Elder Steve Allemore 

 

HEARING GOD’S WORD 
SCRIPTURE LESSON:                                                                                                              NIV            
 
MESSAGE:                        “The Bible, The Only Book Written by God ”                   Glenn Warren            
                      
 

*INVITATION HYMN                           “Softly and Tenderly”                                                No. 326 

 
WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD 

*BENEDICTION – (Blessing) 
*TAKING THE LIGHT INTO THE WORLD   
*PASSING THE BLESSING 
*POSTLUDE                                        “”                                                                                                   
 
*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS, IF ABLE. 
We have childcare available for Infants to age 4 during both services.  Joyce Allemore; Nancy Suddarth 
# We have Children’s Church for age 5 through 3rd grades. (Children remain in sanctuary through the children’s 
message).  Children stay in regular worship on Sundays when we celebrate communion or on days we have special 
programs. 
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Our Prayer List:  We leave names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has been removed 
and you wish to add them back on, please feel from to contact the office or fill out a pew card and 
place it in the offering plate.  
 
Long term prayer list: 
Chris Lyle (Iraq) 
Claire McCandlish 
(Granddaughter of Donna 
McCandlish Callison) 

Lois Wilson (Alzheimer, Kim 
Glasscock) 

Jamie & Lucas Orner (P. 
Donegan niece-missionaries to 
Siberia) 

Margie Seeman 
Jackie (salvation)  
Kim Nixon (radiation) 
Debbie Hatfield (Maniers) 
Steve Wilson 
Doc McArthur 
Chrisser Hall (military 
grandson of Banniza’s) 
Phillip Sugg 
Nick Shelton 
Lori Farnsworth & Mitchell 
Clemons (sister and nephew 
of Theresa Bell) 
Claire Puryear (surgery on 
ears, 3yrs old) 

Evelyn Bennett 
Sharon Zieman 
Janice Simpson (cancer) 
Emily Bartlett (thyroid cancer) 
Brody Laanisto & Family 

Robert Williams (Brain Tumor 
is shrinking -Son-In-Law to LD 
and Theresa Bell) 
Dolly Janado (terminal cancer) 

Mike Bryan 
5/2  
Flood victims (Louise 
Russell; Cammuse; Geneva 
Guthrie 
Ted Hatfield (blood press) 
Allison Glover (E. Guin) 
Amy White (friend of 
Chelsea in remission) 
Ann Hooven 
Kevin Vernon 
5/9 
Thanks for Bro Larry 
Jackie White’s brother killed 
in motorcycle accident 
David Blair (heart surgery) 
Erin Horton (lost 6 month 
old baby friend of Amy 
Murphy) 
Callin Caduff (brain surgery) 
Clinton Milliken (St. Jude 
chemo) 

Andrea Ross 
Julie Waters 
Audrey & Austin Chase 
Sandy Mendez (blood pressure)  
Family of Ruth Johnson  
5/16 
Virginia Russell 

Katie & Lillian Grace Hofer 
Family of Nancy Riggs Wilson 

Beverly Clark Friends of  
          Mary Jo Bryan 
Steve Bartlett (Spider bites) 
      Son of Sharon Gardner 
Yaraslov’s mom travel 
Jim Moore (4 wheel wreck) 
Dea (pregnant friend of  
               Liz Staudt 
Joy w/cancer (Melanie Staudt) 
5/23 
Danny Paquet (dbl lung 
transplant) 
Tammy Boyles/Block 
New baby Lillian Grace Hofer 
Family of Wayne Morgan 
Family of Ellen Wachter   
       (Melanie’s mom) 
MaeHelen McCluggage 
triple heart by-pass surgery. 
       (Theresa Bell Aunt) 
Robert Williams (Bell’s son-
in-law) having rough days 
5/30 
BreAnna Wilson  
Buford Miles (Vince father) 
Mike Bryan  (shoulder surg) 
Sherry Windrow (shoulder 
surgery Monday) 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
The Session has appointed two committees to work through this transition 
period. A pastor search committee: Chair Jerry Bowers, Kathy Duncan, 
Karen Miles, Louise Russell, Lauren Rippy, Sam Suddarth, and Patrick 
Wilkerson(ex-oficio) The pulpit supply committee: Steve Allemore, John 
Rippy, and Larry Gardner. Please pray for these committees and the work 
that is set before them.  
 

Remember those who are homebound or in Nursing Homes, ill and in pain. Pray for our 
troops as they serve around the world.  Pray that God will safeguard them and provide for 
their needs, whether physical, spiritual or emotional.  Pray for peace for the Cumberland 
Presbyterian Churches in Buenaventura, Colombia, South America.  
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 
Week of June 6, 2010 

 
TODAY                8:00 am  Worship & Holy Communion 
                                   9:00 am   Sunday School 
                              10:15 am  Worship & Holy Communion 
MONDAY             10:00 am  No meeting until June 12th Bible Study at Gloria Jobe home  
                9:30 am Jazzercise (gym) 
                               1:00 pm  Quilting Club  
                               6:00 pm  Aerobics  
TUESDAY              9:00 am   MDO  
                               6:30 pm   Band Practice 
                               5:30 pm   Jazzercise (gym)      
WEDNESDAY        9:30 am  Jazzercise (gym)  
                             11:00 am   Retiree’s outing   Call 776-5450  for details                     
                               6:30 pm   Session Meeting                              
THURSDAY           6:30 am   Men at Prayer 
                               9:00 am    MDO  
                               5:30 pm   Jazzercise (gym) 
                               6:45 pm   Weight Loss Challenge (gym) 
                               7:00 pm   Aerobic 
FRIDAY                  9:30 am   Jazzercise 
SATURDAY            
NEXT SUNDAY      8:00 am  Worship  
                                   9:00 am   Sunday School 
                              10:15 am  Worship  
 
 
LAST SUNDAY ATTENDANCE:  Worship –  9:00 am---87 
DUTY ELDER FOR THIS WEEK:  Larry Gardner 
DUTY ELDER FOR NEXT WEEK: Jerry Bowers 
 

HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS TO:  Kerry Bill Martin on the 6th Dalton Seat and  Michael Rosenblatt on 
the 7th; Bette Mosley on the 8th; Katherine Wilker, Elizabeth Wilker & Lauren Wilker on the 11th, 
Julie Bomar and  Savannah Ball on the 12th. 
 

HAPPY JUNE ANNIVERSARY TO:  Ed and Rowena Stokowski on the 9th. 

 
 

CHURCH LIBRARY NEWS 
Flags of our Fathers by James Bradley and Ron Powers and The Hiding Place by Corrie 

ten Boom are two powerful books about heroism and sacrifice during WWII. 
  

 
NOLENSVILLE LIBRARY - MS. KAREN’S STORY TIME 

Tuesday: Miss Karen's Preschool at 10:30 
 

Join us on Wednesdays at 10:30  
 Wednesday, June 9: Julia Duke's Puppet Show at 10:30 

 
 



    

Upcoming/Ongoing Events for Jenkins YouthUpcoming/Ongoing Events for Jenkins YouthUpcoming/Ongoing Events for Jenkins YouthUpcoming/Ongoing Events for Jenkins Youth    
 

CPYC 2010  
CPYC is July 4-9 this year at NaCoMe. CPYC is for high school students who have completed 9th 
– 12th grade during the 2009-2010 school year. CPYC cost $325 per person, but they church 
pays half if you are an active student in the youth group or church. Your registration and 

money must be turned in by June 13th.  
 

Synodic Senior High Camp 
Please be praying for our Sr. High campers this week. I pray that everyone will have a blast, but 

most importantly learn more about their faith and grow closer to God! 
 

Junior High Camp 
This camp is for students who are entering grades 7-9. Camp this year is June 13-18. Cost is not 
$175. The church pays half if you are an active student in the youth group or church. Also, this 
year Columbia Presbytery is paying half if you have never been to camp. Contact Patrick with 

questions.  
 

Junior Camp 
This camp is for students who are entering grades 4-6. Camp this year is June 27- July 2. Cost 
for camp is now $175. The church pays half if you are an active student in the youth group or 
church. Also, this year Columbia Presbytery is paying half if you have never been to camp. 

Contact Patrick with questions.  
 

Rafting Trip 
We will be rafting the Ocoee again this year with OAR. We will leave after church August 1st, 
camp that night and raft on Monday the 2nd. This trip will cost $100 (this includes everything but 
lunch on the way up). You Must be signed up and turn in your money by July 4th.Contact 

Patrick with any questions.  

 
Youth Minister address & phone: Patrick Wilkerson, 410 Ramblewood Ln. 
Nolensville, TN. 37135 Cell phone 615-556-9998 (new address & number)   

jenkinscpcyouth@gmail.com (new e-mail) 
 
 

 
Our speaker today is Glenn Warren, a candidate for the ministry 
in Nashville Presbytery. He attends the St. Luke CPC, and is a 
student at Memphis Theological Seminary. His brother Chris is 
pastor of Mt. Sharon CPC in Springfield, TN. Pray for him as he 
brings the message today.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

We long for the familiar, the comfortable, the  
 

easy way, when Jesus said “take your cross and  
 

follow me”. 
 

We have questions, we want quick answers, no  
 

waiting,  just action, now,  
 

Jesus said  “straight and narrow is the way, keep  
 

on going, don’t give up, the prize awaits you”. 
 

At the end is glory and heaven. 
Sam 
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                  Jenkins Cumberland Presbyterian Church 
                      2501 York Road   * P. O. Box 518 
                     Nolensville, TN  37135 

                 (615) 776-2339 

 
 

 
                       

 
 
Committee Meetings at the call of Chairperson: 
Christian Education, Building & Grounds 
Evangelism & Mission Education Outreach 
 
Session Meeting: 
 
  

 Attendance for May 
5/2 5/9 5/16 5/23 5/30 

Sunday School  18  63  59  49    

8:00 a.m. 
Worship 

33  73   41  57   

10:15 a.m. 
Worship 

50  
  

147 
 81 62    

Fifth Sunday       87  

           
 

Offerings  for May 
              

Regular 
Offering 

Special 
Offerings 

Building 
Fund 

5/2 
Yatskyy 
SS-Bldg 

Other 

    
  
 

      5/9 
Yatskyy 
SS-Bldg 

Other  

    
  

 

5/16 
Yatskyy 
SS-Bldg 

Other       

    
  
 

5/23 
Yatskyy 
SS-Bldg 

Other 

    
  
 

         
Weekly 
Budget 

  

  
       

4496.00 
 

  

  
 

612.00 
 

Praise God for your faithfulness in attendance and giving. 
 
 
 
June   2010 - Newsletter 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

   
THE JENKINS JOURNEY 

 
 

 A new direction has begun in the journey of 

faith at Jenkins CPC. We are facing new decisions, new 

responsibilities, and the selection of a new pastor. We 

have the tools and the personnel to move on ahead in our 

journey as a community of faith.  Each of us must face 

this journey as an adventure, and as an opportunity to 

stretch ourselves in our personal journey. What can you 

do to make Jenkins a better church? What skills do you 

have to offer God, so that He can use you. What 

resources can you give to further God's work here in the 

Nolensville community? 

 

 We have established two committees, a search 

committee and a pulpit supply committee.  We have 

received several resumes and are expecting more. We 

will get the pastor that God wants to serve here to grow 

Jenkins Church. Church services have not been as well 

attended as usual. Our church needs all of us to continue 

to do what we can to further the kingdom of God and 

bring people to a saving knowledge of Jesus our Savior. 

The purpose written in our bulletin each week is: Our 

purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy 

Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and Lord and helping 

people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN 

EDUCATION, OUTREACH, FELLOWSHIP, and 

SERVICE TO OTHERS. 

 

 The office is open, Patrick is doing and 

learning more about being a pastor. The experience he is 

gaining will help him on his journey to become a full 

time pastor. Please call if there is anything you might 

need.   776-2339. 

 

 Gary Bomar's message on May 16 was so 

fitting. No one person should be indispensable. We are a 

congregation, not a bunch of individuals. I will borrow a 

line from a song written by former member Ron 

Hughes: "possibilities have no limits, when it don't 

matter who gets the credit" and from that same song: 

"ain't it amazing the things that can happen when 

everybody loves everybody". Let's pull together, and be 

all we can be for God and His kingdom.  

Sam  
  
 
 
 
 

 UPCOMING/ONGOING EVENTS FOR 
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OUR 

JENKINS  YOUTH 

 
CPYC 2010 

CPYC is July 4-9 this year at NaCoMe. CPYC is for high 
school students who have completed 9th – 12th grade 
during the 2009-2010 school year.         CPYC cost $325 per 
person, but they church pays half if you are an active 
student in the youth group or church. If you are interested 
please let me (Patrick) know so that we can sign you up 
(Registration Forms are available)! You can get more 
information at:  www.cumberland.org/bce. 
 

SYNODIC SENIOR HIGH CAMP 
This camp is for students who have completed grades 9-12. 
Camp this year is June 6-11. Cost for camp is down this 
year to $140 if we pre-register by May 29th (cost $160 if 
you register later). The church pays half if you are an active 
student in the youth group or church. Also, this year 
Columbia Presbytery is paying half if you have never been 
to camp. Contact Patrick with questions. 
 

JUNIOR HIGH CAMP 
This camp is for students who are entering grades 7-9. 
Camp this year is June 13-18. Cost for camp is $150 if we 
pre-register by May 31st (Cost $175 if you register later). 
The church pays half if you are an active student in the 
youth group or church. Also, this year Columbia Presbytery 
is paying half if you have never been to camp. Contact 
Patrick with questions. 
 

JUNIOR CAMP 
This camp is for students who are entering grades 4-6. 
Camp this year is June 27- July 2. Cost for camp is $150 if 
we pre-register by May 31st (Cost $175 if you register 
later). The church pays half if you are an active student in 
the youth group or church. Also, this year Columbia 
Presbytery is paying half if you have never been to camp. 
Contact Patrick with questions. 
 

RAFTING TRIP 
We will be rafting the Ocoee again this year with OAR. We 
will leave after church August 1st, camp that night and raft 
on Monday the 2nd. This trip will cost $100 (this includes 
everything but lunch on the way up). Contact Patrick with 
any questions. 
 

Youth Minister address & phone: Patrick Wilkerson, 

410 Ramblewood Ln., Nolensville, TN. 37135 Cell phone 

615-556-9998 (new address & number) - 

jenkinscpcyouth@gmail.com (new e-mail) 

 

 

  

Soles for Souls, There is a box for shoes (new 

and slightly used) in the Narthex.  Visit 

www.giveshoes.org for information, there are 

brochures in the office. 

 
 
  
 

SYMPATHY 
 

We extend our condolences and deepest sympathy to:   
  
Melanie Staudt’s mother, Ellen Wachter passed away last 
night, May 26th.  Please keep this family in your prayers and 
Melanie as she travels to Maryland. 
 
Also, Pastor Wayne Morgan, long time pastor at Lewisburg 
CPC (30+ years), passed away last evening, May 27th.  He 
has been a friend of Brother Larry’s and Sam Suddarth and 
a leader in the Columbia Presbytery for many years.  Please 
pray for his wife Pat and the family.   
. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  is this month, June 21th - 
25th!  We are hoping for our best year yet and we need your 
help! Please see Elizabeth Guin if you are interested in 
volunteering or serving in other ways! 
 

Jenkins VBS - High Seas Expedition 

June 21-25 

8:45 am - 12:00 noon 

(Registration begins at 8:45) 

Ages 3 years to entering 4th grade 

Register Online at  

http://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/jenkinscp 

Questions - email jenkinsvbs@yahoo.com 
 

MODERATOR MOMENTS 
This is my last article as Moderator of General Assembly. 
General Assembly meets June 13-19, and a new Moderator 
will be elected on June 14. Nancy and I have been blessed 
beyond words this year. We have traveled half way around 
the world, (Japan, Korea, Hong Kong) met new friends and 
spent time with long time friends. We have eaten new 
foods, (lots of it) and visited places we could never have 
been if not being M/M Mod (as we call ourselves). Thank 
you all here at Jenkins for being so understanding and 
supportive during our absence. Thanks to the many who 
have stepped in to fill the spots when needed, Theresa Bell, 
Julie Lucks, Diana Stout, Ted Hatfield, and Sveta to 
mention those who helped most. Nancy and I look forward 
to resuming our duties here at Jenkins, and seeing every one 
again. It has been a good year, but we are ready for it to end. 
Moderator Sam Suddarth  
 

CARNIVAL FOR KIDS     

Saturday, October 2nd 11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Proceeds go 
to assist kids and families in a variety of ways including 
food, clothing, school lunches and supplies, housing, 
medical, Christmas and so on. Are you interested in helping 
others? We can use YOUR help! Here's how: (1) Bring in 
an item for the Silent Auction, anything a child OR adult 
would like. Men and boy's items are especially needed. (2) 
Be a Carnival Partner--make a Carnival donation in any 
amount to JENKINS OUTREACH and we'll add you to our 
Carnival Partner Wall of supporters going up later this 
summer. If you want to reach out and make someone's life a 
little better, supporting the Carnival is a great way to do just 
that! Questions? See Sonya Haywood or any Outreach 
Committee Member.  

  

 

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY UPDATE: 



 Our new church directory is progressing despite 
a few set-backs & unforeseen events. 
 We are asking those who were unavailable for 
photography to submit their photo to Joyce Allemore either 
by hand or in church family folder no later than Monday, 
June 14th.  Am also requesting that Sunday School Classes, 
Youth, Music Ministry to have their pictures to me at this 
time also.    
 Thanks to all who participated in this project.  
Remember.... we are celebrating 30 years of Jenkins History 
this year and YOU are a part of it. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATES!!!!!!!! 

 Two of our college graduates were left off last 
month in our newsletter. 
 Catherine Birdsong and Charlotte J. Medlen.  
Please congratulate these girls on their accomplishment! 
 

CONGRATULATIONS ARE IN ORDER!!! 

 Brice Kullen Roark was born May 18th @ 7 lbs. 
10 ozs., measuring @ 19-1/2”.  Proud parents Amber and 
Kevin Roark and grandparents Kim & Greg Glasscock. 
 

CHURCH LIBRARY NEWS 

 Beyond the Picket Fence and Other Short Stories 

is a collection of eight short stories full of inspiring 
characters, tender romances and triumphs of faith by 
Christian author Lori Wick. 
 

COMMITTEES 

 As mentioned in Sam’s column, the Session has 
appointed two committees to work through this transition 
time.   A pastor search committee:  Chairman Jerry 
Bowers, Kathy Duncan, Karen Miles, Louise Russell, 
Lauren Rippy, Sam Suddarth and Patrick Wilkerson (ex-
oficio).   The pulpit supply committee:  Steve Allemore, 
John Rippy and Larry Gardner. 
 Please pray for these committees and the work 
that is set before them. 

 
HAPPY JUNE WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES TO:   

Chris and Debra Eckert on the 4th;; Jim and Pam Baker on 
the 8th; Ed and Rowena Stokowski on the 9th; Bill and 
Mary Beth Roland on the 14th;    Jeremy and Amy Murphy 
on the 21st; Eric and Kate Oaks on the 22nd; Pete and Teresa 
Francescon on the 25th; Steve and Susan Dornan on the 26th. 

  

  HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAY TO: Kerry 
Mattox Sr., Joy Wilker and   Lauren Rippy on the 1st;  
Kathleen Waggoner on the 3rd; Chris Eckert on the 4th; 
Wesley Wade Coates,  Jackie Fuqua and J.T. Strasser on the 
5th; Bill Martin on the 6th Dalton Seat and  Michael 
Rosenblatt on the 7th; Bette Mosley on the 8th; Katherine 
Wilker, Elizabeth Wilker & Lauren Wilker on the 11th, 
Julie Bomar and  Savannah Ball on the 12th; Karen Miles 
and  Rose Tidwell on the 14th; Cyndi Rose on the 17th;  
 
Amber (Campbell)  Roark on the 18th; Rusty Hawkins,  

Wendell Moses, Randy Rippetoe and  Richard T. Haraway 
III on the 19th; Jessica Haywood,  Debra Eckert and  Kate 
Mosley on the 20th; Tyler Hardy on the 21st; Pete Mosley 
on the 25th; James Sharpton on the 26th; Bobbye Vaughan 
on the 27th; Teresa Justis on the 28th; Jim Baker and  Jim 
Hooper on the 29th. 
 

HELLO FROM THE JCPC QUILTERS! 

 Well..... we're at it again.  After much success on 
the quilt sold at this years BBQ we are busy making a new 
one.  It is called a 
Samplers Quilt.  Everyone is making several blocks of their 
own choosing and/or design.  This top is COMPLETELY 
measured, marked, cut and pieced by the JCPC Quilters.  
(We ran out of donated tops.)  These blocks will be 
randomly sewn together to form the quilt top, hence the 
name "Samplers Quilt".  We think it's going to be 
BEAUTIFUL!  No promises yet on a completion date.  
Yaroslav's Mother, Alla, has gone back to her home in 
Russia.  She will be greatly missed.  However, before Alla 
left she made several blocks for this quilt.  So every time we 
work on this quilt, we see Alla here with us.  We hope she 
returns soon!  
 In the mean time, we are also working on some 
Christmas Lap Throws for the November Holiday Bazaar. 
 As always, you are welcome to drop by any 
Monday 1:00 - 3:00 and join us.  Until next month........  
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~A SPECIAL THANK YOU~~~~~~~~~ 

 Thanks is just not enough for those who came 
and helped me after I was flooded on May 1st. 
  To Partick and Michael Turko and L.D who 
came and helped clean out the fence and haul the debris and 
for going next door and helping my neighbor. For L.D. Bell 
who was here from beginning to end.   He came on Monday 
morning and he, Kim and I put my fence back up.  Charles 
Medlen brought two huge fans and set them up in my 
garage.  To Beverly Medlen and Theresa Bell for helping 
clean the garage out and bring me supper.  Partick and L.D. 
under my house pulling out all the insulation. Then he and 
Sam back under there spraying to kill any fungus.   And for 
everyone who called to check on me and offering help 
wherever I needed it.  Theresa Bell made sure I was fed thru 
it all. Steve Allemore came and hauled off stuff that was 
ruined in the garage. 
  I am so blessed to have my wonderful church 
family I don't know what I would have done without all the 
help.    Thank you all and God bless each and  every one of 
you!   I love you!   
Louise   
 

 

 

SPECIAL NOTE! 
The Jenkins Mother’s Day Out is pulling out some toys and 
other things to make room for some new ones. If you have 
donated something to MDO and might want it back, look in 
Brother  Larry’s office. If not claimed  in two  weeks these 
items will go to Goodwill. 
 Thanks! 
 
 



   MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 RETIREES’ OUTING -   Wednesday – June 9
th

   -  

Meet  

at Jenkins @ 11:00 a.m. Contact 776- 5450 if you have any 

questions!     Everyone is always welcome  to attend! 

 
 MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST – June 19

th
           -    

  @ 7:00 a.m.  All men in the congregation and community  

  are always  welcome.  

  
THE NOLENSVILLE HISTORICAL SOCIETY has leased 

the former Rec.  Center and is raising money to repair flood 

damage and restore the building for a Community Center. 

They will hold a Community Yard Sale there June 11-12. 

Donations of items to sell may be dropped off on Sat.. thru 

Tues. June 5-8 from 3-7. Clothes on hangers please. For large 

item pickup call Mrs. Frank Wilson or John Post. Tax 

deductible donations may be made at First Tennessee Bank. 

All donations and volunteers will be greatly appreciated.  
  

 
  
 

 

WEBSITE -   www.jenkinscp.org 

PASTOR  -    jenkinspastor@united.net 

OFFICE   -    jenkinsoffice@united.net 

YOUTH    -    jenkinscpcyouth@gmail.com  

MUSIC  -      jenkinsmusic@united.net  

WOMENS MINISTRY – jenkinscpwm@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jenkins C.P. Church 

 2501 York Rd., P.O. Box 518 

Nolensville, TN  37135 

Phone (615) 776-2339 

Fax      (615) 776-3520    

      
     

RETURN ADDRESS REQUESTED 

 

      
         

  

June, 2010  

 

 

EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 AM 

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS AT 9:00 AM 

MORNING WORSHIP AT 10:15 AM 

COMMUNION 1
ST

 SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH 

HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!    

 

 

 

 

 

NEW MESSAGE BOARD 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

June 21 – 25
th

, 2010 

8:45 a.m. – 12:00 noon 

Register at 

http://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/jenkinscp 

Volunteers are needed! 

Please e-mail jenkinsvbs@yahoo.com  

 

  NOLENSVILLE PUBLIC LIBRARY 

MS. KAREN’S STORY TIME 

Wednesday,   @ 10:30 a.m. 

SUMMER READING PROGRAM 

MAKE A SPLASH READ! 

June 2
nd

 – Bruce Amato – Magician 

June 9
th

 – Julie Duke – Captain Bob 

June 16
th

 – Mr. Rich’s Super Science 

June 23
rd

 – Roger Day – Musical Fun 

June 30
th

 – No Program this week 
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